
May 12, 2021 

Board of County Commissioners 
Clackamas County 

Members of the Board: 

Approval of Memorandum of Agreement between Clackamas County and the Canby School 
District for emergency/disaster related use of Canby High School, Baker Prairie Middle School 

and Ackerman Center 

Purpose/Outcomes This Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) allows Clackamas County to 
use Canby High School, Baker Prairie Middle School, and Ackerman 
Center for certain post-emergency/disaster purposes such as points of 
distribution, community sheltering and other emergency response and 
coordination efforts.  

Dollar Amount and 
Fiscal Impact 

The MOA has no monetary value. The County agrees to pay for 
expenses to ensure facilities are returned to their pre-use condition, as 
well as any facility-related expenses incurred during the time the County 
is making use of the facility. The County is only responsible for 
expenses that are additional expenses incurred by the school district.   

Funding Source None 
Duration May 10, 2021 until terminated by either party.  
Previous Board Action The Board has approved similar agreements with other school districts 

and local municipalities. Disaster Management and Public Health are 
working to update agreements with all county school districts.  

Strategic Plan 
Alignment 

1. Coordination and Integration of Planning and Preparedness 
2. Ensure Safe, Healthy and Secure Communities 

Counsel Review Approved by Counsel on 5/3/2021 
Contact Person Daniel Nibouar, Deputy Disaster Manager, 503-650-3381 
Contract No. None 

BACKGROUND: 
This agreement allows the County to use Canby High School, Baker Prairie Middle School, and 
Ackerman Center as a point of dispensing site for pharmaceuticals and commodities needed by 
county residents after a major emergency or disaster. Public Health and Disaster Management 
collaborated to develop this agreement for use of Canby High School, Baker Prairie Middle School 
and Ackerman Center owned by the Canby School District to administer COVID-19 vaccinations 
through drive-thru community clinics and/or indoor clinics. 

RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff respectfully recommends Board approval of the Memorandum of Understanding between 
Clackamas County and Canby School District. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Daniel Nibouar, Acting Director 
for 
Nancy Bush, Director
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